DISTANCE EDUCATION COMMITTEE
December 3, 2015
Attending:  Robert Hannu (chair), Jinho Jung, Stacy Rust, Chad Luke, Ping Wang, Jill Chambliss, Kayla McCarson, Diane Wrightman, Lisa Frazier (ex officio)
Absent:  John Newman, Rod Sidwell
The following items were discussed by the committee:
Recording Policy:
The committee was updated on the final disposition of this issues, which included approval by Faculty Senate and President’s council. The policy is now listed in the “Policy and Procedures” manual under Chapter 3 (Academic Affairs), Section 3.7.

E-Learning:
Lisa Frazier discussed several aspects of NSHE’s E-learning initiative. 

GBC has moved for forward in Phase One with the EdReady college prep tool, being used extensively for Math Refresher lessons.  These math prep lessons include a diagnostic test, video lessons, and practice problems.  The EdReady tool can be found at: https://gbcnv.edready.org/home
Phase Two of the project will involve the e-Ncore cross listed database of on-line courses offered by the NSHS institutions.

WebCampus Interface:
Canvas is migrating to a new user interface in 2016.  The sense of the committee was that GBC roll out this new interface for Summer WebCampus classes, rather than attempting to make the change for Spring 2016.
Cranium Café:
Phase One of the rollout for the Cranium Café communication tool is currently under way for advising, with Phase Two involving Student Services.

Lisa also talked about some of the minor problems experienced this semester with MyMathLab and the WebCampus slowdown on 11/30/15 which was caused by excessive network traffic.
BlueJeans Video Service:
The committee was given an update of the use of the “BlueJeans” conference bridging service that is being sponsored by NSHE System Computing Services.  GBC has been making use of this interface to allow users to participate in IAV meetings without being at an IAV site.  This system will be used for three new EMS classes in the spring.  A meeting was held with SIS ops and it was determined that students who want to enroll in IAV classes and interface with this system would enroll in a separate section designated as “Internet” (for internet video).

The next meeting of the Distance Education Committee will be in February 2016.
